indenwood College

BULLETIN

Lindenwood’s new Dean of the Faculty. Dr. Paulena Nickell, named
to succeed Dr. Eunice Roberts, comes to Lindenwood from lowa
State College where she has been Associate Dean of the Home
Economics Division and head of the Home Management Department,
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More or Less Personal

Jane Blood, 1944-46, has written Dr, Alice Parker
of the English Department that she is “traveling like a
circuit preacher'’ te several schools in her county to
teach music. She lives at 206 E. Fifth St., Mt, Carmel,
Ill., and reports further that she needs only a little
more perseverance to complete work for her masters'
degree at the University of Colorada.

Mrs. Jack Proctor Garison, Jr., (Deana Bass, class
of 1947) writes that receiving the Bulletin is “a little
like getting back to Lindenwood College for a visit."”
She and her husband and their 2-vear-old son, John
Proctor 111, are living at 1111 Robinson, El Dorado,
Ark. She says she frequently sees Mrs. Jack H. Vestal
(Mary Medora Swilley, class of '47) who has a young
son John, and who lives at 516 North Parkway Dr. in
Eldorado.

Three 1952 graduates who are studying in the
graduate school of the State University of Iowa this
year are: Miss Barbara Luchsinger of Dix, Ill., and
Miss Bettegene Nebesnick of Benld, Ill., who are
English students, and Miss Joanne Buck of East St.
Louis, Ill., who is studying in the School of Fine Arts.

Miss Joyce Glauber, 1949-52, Lindenwood riding
champion for 1951-52, is now Mrs. Leonard Wolfberg
and lives at 702 N. Mouroe St., Peoria, I1l.

Miss Rose Murfey, Class of '+1, is now Mrs, Robert
William Wittl and lives at 11000 Hermosa Ave.,
Chicago, IlL

Miss Nancy Armitage, Class of ’51, received her
master’s degree from the University of Illinois in June
and is teaching Spanish, English and Social Sciences in
the St. Charles High School this year.

Mrs. Elmer C. Swift (Barbara Watkins, Class ot
"49) writes that she and her husband are now living at
4338 N. Nineteenth St., St. Louis.

Mrs. Gordon R, Pennington (Jacqueline Morrison
1947-48) is now with her husband in Juneau, Alaska.
He is attached to the Alaskan Communications System
and she is working in the Employment Security Office.

Mrs. George Matteson (Alberta Simpson, 1924-26)
of 2868 E. Forty-fourth Place, Tulsa. Okla., will
return this month from a two months trip to South
America, where she visited in the homes of pupils to
whom she taught English at the Spartan Aeronautical
School.

Mrs. John L. Nuelsen (Frances Stumberg, Class of
1928) who has been living in Arlington, Va., visited
the campus this summer on her way with her two
children to join her husband in Japan.

Miss Edna Hanna, of 209 Marcus St.,, Walla
Walla, Wash., a member of the Class of 1908, visited

the campus recently.

Mrs. Bratley R. Schwegler (Anna Louise Kelley,
'32) writes that she is now living at 217 E. Walnut
St., Rich Hill, Mo. She was president of the Student
Council in her Senior year.

Lindenwood alumnae now living in Miami, Fla., are
meeting once a month for dinner, Mrs. Philip H.
Sullivan, at 6470 SW Sixteenth St., writes. Mrs. Sul-
livan, who was Marjorie Hammer and is a member of
the Class of '35, 1s a former president of the St. Louis
Lindenwood Evening Club.
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Dr. Paulena Nickell Appointed Dean
of Lindenwood’s Faculty

Successor to Dr. Roberts Has Been .dssociate Dean of Home Economics Division
at Towa State College— Other Faculty Appointments .Announced

R. PauLeENA NICKELL, Associate Dean of the

Division of Home Economics and head of the
Home Management Department at Iowa State College,
Ames, [owa, has been appointed Dean of the Faculty, it
is announced by Dr. Franc L.. McCluer, Lindenwood’s
president. Dr, Nickell will succeed Dr. Eunice C.
Roberts, who has resigned to become director of
women's education and assistant dean of faculties at
the University of Indiana.

Dean Nickell will come to the campus for the fac-
ulty conference and orientation week, and will move to
St. Charles later in the fall. She received her Bachelor
of Science degree from the University of Minnesota, a
Master’s degree in economics from Columbia Univer-
sity, and a Doctor of Philosophy degree in consumer
economics from the University of Minnesota. She was
a member of the faculty at the University of Minne-
sota for six vears and an assistant professor at the
University of Illinois for four vears. She has been head
of Home Management Department at Iowa State
College since 1936 and associate dean since 1947.

Dean Nickell has taken an active part in a number
of organizations, including the National Family Life
Council, the American Home Economics Association,
and the American Association of University Women.
She is the author of numerous professional and popular
articles in magazines and was a contributing editor to
Dameron’s "Consumer Problems in Wartime'', pub-
lished in 1944. She is a co-author of ““Management in
Family Living”, published in 1942 and revised in 1950.

Several other additions to the faculty have been
announced by Dr. McCluer. Miss Sophie Payne Alston
is the new head of the Department of Home Economics,
succeeding Mrs. Miriam Hill Houston. She comes to
Lindenwood from the Berry Schools and College, Mt.
Berry, Ga., where she has been Dean of Women and
director of the Home Economics Department. During
her administration of the department it was built up
to a staff of eight, and a home management cottage and
home economics building were built.

Miss Alston is a graduate of the Mississippi State
College for Women at Columbus, with a B. S. in home
economics. She received her Master's degree from the
University of Chicago and has done graduate work at
Columbia University and at Peabody College, Nash-
ville, Tenn. Betore going to the Berry Schools, she
taught in the College Hill, Miss., High School and
was head of the Home Economics Department at
Grenada College, now part of Millsaps University, at

Grenada, Miss.

Home Economics Head

Miss Sophie Payne Alston, who heads the Home
Economics Department.

.+ e

Mrs. Dora Quinn Arney, who has been teaching
physical education and art in the St. Charles Public
Schools, has been named instructor in physical educa-
tion. She succeeds Miss Martha Reese, who was mar-
ried last June. Mrs. Arney is a graduate of the South-
west State College, Springfield, Mo., and has done
graduate work at the University of Missouri. She is
the wife of Nelson D. Arney. a coach and teacher in
the St. Charles Schools. Last summer she was a
supervisor in the city’s recreational program.

Robert A. Cruce, assistant professor of music at the
Georgia State College for Women, has been appointed
to the Music Department faculty. He will direct the
college orchestra and teach courses in public school
music education. Mr. Cruce was graduated with a
music major from Hendrix College, Conway, Ark.,
and received his Master's degree from the University
of Michigan. During World War II he served in the
Army overseas. He taught music for one year in the
Cape Girardeau, Mo., Public Schools and has been
director of instrumental music at the Georgia State
College for the last three vears,



Dr. Paulena Nickell to Give Annual
Founders’ Day Address

FOUNDERS' Day, .which this vear will commemorate
the 125th anniversary of the establishment of
Lindenwood, now the oldest college for women west of
the Mississippi River, will be held on October 16. The
annual Founders’ Day address will be delivered by the
college’g few Dean of the Faculty, Dr, Paulena Nickell.

Alumnae and former students are cordially invited
to return to the campus for the Founders’ Day program
and to meet the new dean. The convocation address
will be given in Roemer Auditorium at 11 a. m.
Alumnae will be guests of the college at a luncheon in
Ayres Hall and the annual pilgrimage to the graves of
Major ‘George Sibley and his wife, Mary Easton
Sibley, on the campus will be held after lunch.

Alumnaé who wish to arrive at the college the night
before.Founders’ Day are invited to be the guests of
the college in Ayres Hall. Those who plan to stay
overnight, as well as those who plan to attend the
luncheon, are urged to notify Mrs. Mary Bryant,
alumnae secretary.

Dr. Conover Heads Research
Group at Regional Conference

Dr. C. Eugene Conover, professor of philosophy and
religion at Lindenwood, was chairman of one of four
research groups at a regional workshop on the Christian
College in' Des Moines, Towa, in August. Representa-
tives of 38 church-affiliated colleges and universities,
both Protestant and Catholic, attended the conference.

The workshop was one of six regional workshops
held throughout the country this summer as part of a
national research program on the Christian College
being sponsored by the American Association of Col-
leges and the Lilly Endowment, Inc., of Indianapolis.
More than 300 colleges and universities are taking
part in the study.

Dr. Conover is chairman of the Lindenwood faculty
committee which is participating in the study. Other
members are Dr. Alice Parker, chairman of the English
Department; Dr. Homer Clevenger, head of the
Department of History and Government; Dr. Mary
Terhune, head of the Modern Languages Department,
and Dr. John Moore, head of the Economics
Department.

Miss Mary Benson on Faculty
at Mcunt Holyoke College

Miss Mary S. Benson, who taught economics and
history at Lindenwood from 1935 to 1940, has joined
the faculty of Mount Holyoke College, South Hadley,
Mass. Since leaving Lindenwood she has been on
the faculty of the Milwaukee-Downer College in Mil-
waukee, Wis.

Lindenwood Party Held
Near Oklahoma City

Twenty-two recent and present students of Linden-
wood from Oklahoma were guests at a Lindenwood
party on August 23 given by Mr. and Mrs. Ed Jensen
at their country home on Crystal Lake near Oklahoma
City. President and Mrs. F. L. McCluer and W. F.
McDMurry, director of admissions.

After an afternoon of swimming, billiards, and
bridge, and an outdoor supper, there was a session of
talks about Lindenwood by former students and by Dr.
MeCluer. Mr. MeMurry was master of ceremonies.
At the close of the party, Mr. Jensen, whose daughter,
JuRhee Jensen Moss, was a student at the college in
1950-52, showed movies of the 1951 and 1952 Linden-
wood May Fetes,

Current students present included Kathy Hale, Judy
Riggs, Patsy Ottinger, Susan Berry, Lou Woodmansee,
Paula Moore, all of Oklahoma City; Margaret Bitt-
man of Perry, Mary Ann Cooper and Jeanie Rule of
Sapulpa, Yvonne Jones of Altus, and Ann Frazier of
Stigler.

Old students included JuRhee Jensen Moss, Joan
Wade, and Norma Jo Pallissard of Tulsa; Laurie
Bowman of Seminole, and the following from Okla-
homa City: Dorothy Kamp, Beverly Smock, Cara Jean
McClelland, Barbara Williamson, Jean McMurrry
White, Patsy Geary Scott and LaWana Morton.

Dr. McCluer to Head St. Louis

United Nations Committee

Dr. F. L. McCluer, president of Lindenwood, has
been elected 1952 chairman of the Greater St. Louis
Citizens Committee for United Nations Day, which
will be observed on October 24. He succeeds Chan-
cellor Arthur H. Compton of Washington University,
St. Louis, the 1951 Citizens Committee chairman.
Forty-five organizations in the area co-operate in the
work of the committee which is designed to inform the
public about the work of the United Nations and to
encourage support of it,

Student Political Conventions

at Lindenwood Were Prophetic

It is interesting to note that the students who gath-
ered at Lindenwood College last March from 0
colleges and universities in student political conventions
nominated for the presidency the candidates later
nominated by the Republican and Democratic parties.
The Republican student convention nominated General
Dwight D. Eisenhower on the fifth ballot and the
Democratic convention nominated Governor Adlai E.
Stevenson on the first ballot.



Advisory Board to Be Named for
Lindenwood College

Plan Recently Approved by Synod of Missouri Will Set Up Group of Ten
Members to Assist Board of Directors— Three Members of
the Advisory Board Have Been Named

EDBNWOOD’S Board of Directors, limited to 15
members, will have the assistance of an Advisory
Board of 10 members, under the plan recently author-
ized by the Presbyterian Synod of Missouri. In addi-
tion to approving the Board of Director’s recommenda-
tion for the Advisory Board, the Synod has elected the
first three members of the advisory group, Dr. Franc
L. McCluer has announced.

Two members, Mrs. James A. Reed of Kansas
City, Mo. and Mrs. J. T. Robison of Texarkana,
Texas, will serve the term of 1952-57, and the third
elected member, Mrs, Horton Watkins of St. Louis,
will serve the 1953-58 term.

Mrs. Reed is a graduate of Lindenwood in the class
of 1909, She is the founder and owner of the Donnelly
Garment Company of Kansas City, makers of Nelly
Don styles. In 1949 the college awarded her an honor-
ary degree of Doctor of Laws.

Mrs. Robison has been an active leader in the
Presbyterian Church, U. 8. A., for many years, and is
now serving on the church’s National Board of Chris-
tian Education. Recently she visited a number of

European countries as a representative of the church.

Mrs. Watkins' major interest is in child and family
welfare. She is chairman of the St. Louis County
Division of Family and Children's Service Society, a
member of the advisory board of the Department of
Welfare of St. Louis County, and former chairman ot
the board of Macmillan Hospital in St. Louis. A
Vassar graduate, she formerly was president for a
number of years of the Community School Association,
the parent organization of Communirty School in St
Louis County.

Sever members will be added to the Advisory Board
during the next few months, Dr. McCluer said.
Advisory members will attend meetings of the Board
of Directors.

“It has been felt thar the college will be strengthened
by this board,” Dr. McCluer explained, “not only in
having the counsel of representative citizens in the area
that Lindenwood serves, but in keeping these leaders
acquainted with the work of the college. The character
of the three that have been appointed gives promise
that this hope will be realized.”

Twenty-seven States and Eight Nations
Represented on the Campus

WENTY-SEVEN states, two territories and eight for-
Teign countries are represented on the campus as
Lindenwood opens its 126th college vear this fall.
Missouri leads the states in the number of students,
closely followed by Illinois. The next four places go to
Texas, Tennessee, Oklahoma and lowa, respectively.
Students from outside the mainland have come trom
Hawaii and Puerto Rico, and from the following
countries: Canada, China, England, France. Holland,
Korea, Malaya and Turkey.

There are 180 Freshmen this fall, of which 75 per
cent were in the upper half of their high school classes
and more than 50 per cent were in the upper fourth.
Daughters of teachers make up about one-half of the
student body.

New students arrive on the campus on September 9
and registration will be held on September 11-13,
inclusive. Classes will be organized on September 15,
A number of social events are planned for the week of
September 9-13 and Dr. Franc L. McCluer will speak
at the first vesper service on September 14,

The Rev. and Mrs. Blackwood

Now Live in Wooster, Ohio

The Rev. and Mrs. James Blackwood, formerly of
St. Charles, now live at 1025 Forest Drive, Waooster,
Ohio, where Rev. Mr. Blackwood is pastor of West-
minster Presbyterian Church, Mrs. Blackwood was
Louise Ritter, class of 1948. Prior to their move last
May, Rev. Blackwood was pastor of the Presbyterian
Church in St. Charles and was a frequent visitor and
speaker on the campus.

MORE OR LESS PERSONAL

P. T. A., a Sunday School class and substitute
teaching, combined with the care of a 3%4-year-old child,
fill the days of Mrs. Armin W. Stoenner (Eleanor
Hedrick, Class of '47). she writes from her home in
Buckner, Mo.

Mrs. John S. Miller (Annette Fleischbein, 1931-32)
now lives at 1835 E. Twenty-second St., T'ulsa, Okla.
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WHAT LINDENWOOD ALUMNAE ARE DOING
Future L. C. Girl

Mrs. Eugene E. Wilkinson (Margaret Joan Sebas-
tian, 1948-50) reports that she and her husband have
moved from Cuba, Mo., to Alameda, Calif., where her
address 1s Carrier Courts, Building 141, Apt. B-2.

Mis. William H. Wheeler (Jacqueline Whitford
1943-46) sends a new address, 505 Washington Ave.,
Paris, Tenn.

Miss Melba Charleen Smith, 1950-52, 1s now Mors.
Rodney D. Richardson and is living in Chandlerville,
[Mlinois.

Mrs. Harrell Henderson ( Harriette Pipkin, 1935-37)
writes that she and her husband have three children:
Alice Ann, Harrell, Jr., and Danny Pipkin. They live
at Ashdown, Ark.

Mrs. William F. Sonneman, 11 (Elizabeth Jorden
Smith, 1945-47) is now living at the U-Ark Court
Apartments in Little Rock, Ark., and has a 2-year-old
daughter, Elizabeth Anne. Mrs. Sonneman's mother.
Mrs. Monroe Smith (Grace Jorden, 1911-13) lives at
4808 Crestwood Dr., Little Rock,

Mrs. L. C. Mason, (Phyllis Branstetter, 1940-41)
writes that she and her husband have four lively
youngsters, Susan, 6, the twins, Sam and Paul, 4, and
Sally Jo, 1%4. They are now in their new home at
702 Eleventh St., Eldora, Iowa.

Mys. B. Curtis Taylor (Elizabeth Higginbotham.
1928-30) writes that she and her husband and their
son John Marshall, 10, are now living at 926 W.
Lincoln Blvd., Freeport, Ill.

My, and Mrs. W, B. Hammer, Jr., are now living
in Fairbanks, Alaska. Mrs. Hammer was Betty Lu
Foster, Class of "40. Their address is Hq. Sqdn, 5001
Comp. Wing, APO 731, Seattle, Wash.

WEDDINGS

Two members of the Class of '52, who were married
last summer were attendants at the other's wedding.
On June 6, Miss Caroline England, of Festus, Mo.,
was married there to E. Leo Funk. On August 8, Miss
Barbara Burcham, of Doniphan, Mo.. was married
there to Richard Stanton Brumitt. Mr. and Mrs. Funk
are now living at 1044 Pike St., St. Charles. Mr,
Funk is a teacher in the high school and Mrs. Funk
teaches the third grade at Lincoln School. The Brum-
itts are now at home at Eagle Village, Fayette, Mo.,
where Mr. Brumitt is basketball coach at Cenrral
College.

Candie Sue is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. R. E.
Jones, of McAllen, Texas. Her mother was
Margaret Burton, Class of "48.

LI

July 19 was the date chosen by Miss Mary Stewart
MeclInnes, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Donald Mclnnes,
of Boulder, Colo., for her marriage to Clifton Arnold
Flowers at Boulder. The bride attended Lindenwood
in 1944-45. She and her hushand are now at home at
2401 Glenwood Dr., Port Arthur, Texas.

Another June bride was Miss Betty Bivins, of
Pawhuska, Okla. Miss Bivens, a member of the Class
of '47, was married in Los Angeles to Robert Edmund
Danielson. They are now at home at 1036 S. Menlo
Ave., Los Angeles, Calif,

Miss Carol Dearing, of Cadet, Mo., who was last
vear's Valentine Queen, was married in July to Dwight
Bouchard at Kirkwood, Mo. They are now at home at
607 W. Canterbury Rd., University City, Mo.

July 12 was the date chosen by Miss Barbara Sutton,
of St. Charles, Class of '52, for her marriage to Harold
E. Curtis in Webster Groves, Mo. Mrs. James F.
May (Lois Deisenroth) and Miss Beverly Stuken-
broeker, classmates of the bride, were bridesmaids,

Another July bride was Miss Sally Siemssen, of
Omaha, Nebr. Miss Siemssen, who attended Linden-
wood in 1950-52, was married on July 20 in Omaha
to Robert F. Schaefer. They are now at home at 1123
N. Fifth St., St. Charles,
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ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR

WEDDINGS

A July bride was Miss Ann Townsend, daughter ot
Mrs. Harold W. Townsend, of Sac City, lowa. Miss
Townsend, who artended Lindenwood in 1948-50,
chose July 13 as the date of her marriage to Thorald
E. Davidson, II, at Sac City. The bride's sister, Miss
Betty Townsend, is a Freshman at Lindenwood this
vear.

June 20 was the date chosen by Miss Geneva Mae
Horstmeier, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Chester
William Horstmeter, of Oklahoma City, Okla., for her
marriage to Leland Stanford Vance, Jr. at Oklahoma
City. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1947-49.

Miss Martha Ann Truman, a member of the Class
of '39 and the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. J. Vivian
Truman, of Hickman Mills, Mo., was married to
James Frederick Swover, Jr., on July 13 at Hickman
Mills.

Miss Frances Lucille Carpenter, of St. Charles, who
attended Lindenwood in 1948-49, was married in June
to Ancel Raymond Marks in New York City. They
are now at home at 4328 Westminster Place, St.

Louis, Mo.

Miss Nancy Hardy Kern, Class of 48, was married
in July to Jennings Crawford L. Peteler. They are
now at home at 1816 Stevens Ave., Minneapolis, Minn.

On April 18 in Los Angeles, Calif., Miss Mary Ann
Parker, Class of 46, was married to Donald A. Bower.
The bride, who was editor of the 1946 Linden Leaves,
received a Lindenwood Fellowship. She and her hus-
band are now at home at 161115 Maltman Ave., Los
Angeles.

BIRTHS

A son, who has been named John Leslie, was born
on February 8 in Stuttgart, Germany to Pfc. and Mrs.
Eugene Jourdan. John has a sister, Patricia Susan, 3.,
Their mother was Bettye Ewing, who attended Lin-
denwood in 1945-47,

Wayne Arthur 1s the name chosen for the son born
on July 12 to Mr. and Mrs. John Jones, of 407 E.
Braasch St., Norfolk, Nebr. Wayne has a sister,
Christine, 5%, and a brother, Alan Charles, 21 months-
old. Their mother was Donna Felger, who attended
Lindenwood in 1942-44,

Lindenwood Bride

R/ g

Mrs. Ray Muss, Jr., who was married recently in
Oklahoma City. Mrs. Moss was JuRhee Jensen
and attended Lindenwood in 1950-52. Her attend-
ants include Miss Paula Moore, a member of this
year's Junior Class, and Mrs. Maynard Nelson, of
Salina, Kan., (Barbara Jean Oehlert, 1050-51).
Mr. and Mrs. Moss are now at home at 1619 8.
Utica 8t., Tulsa, Okla.

* + +

A future Lindenwood girl is Cathie Lynn, who was
born on July 24 to Capt. and Mrs. Robert Roark, of
Lillington, N. C. Mrs. Roark was Bonnie Lumpkins,
Class of '47.

A son, who has been named Craig Olliver, was born
on June 23 to Mr. and Mrs. C. O. Smith, Jr., of 405
N. Wall St., Joplin, Mr. Mrs. Smith was Florence
Virginia Martin and she attended Lindenwood in
1934-35.

John Howurd is the name of the son born on July 8
to Mr. and Mrs. William F. Hill, of 213 Shawnee-
town St., Lexington, Ky. Mrs. Hill was Polly Allen.
Class of 31,

Susan Jane is the name of the daughter born on
August 8 to Mr. and Mrs. Frank Wachdorf, of 4434
Gilbert Ave., Western Springs, Ill. Mrs. Machdort
was Virginia Rose, Class of "+3.




BIRTHS

A son, who has been named Vincent Clark, was
born on April 27 to Mr. and Mrs. Vincent H. Hansen,
Jr., of 1316 8. Twenty-fifth St., St. Joseph, Mo.
Vincent has a sister, Kristen Ann, 35, Mrs. Hansen

was Marian Clark and attended Lindenwood in
1943-45.

Another future Lindenwood girl is Lynda DiAnn,
born on March 13 to Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Dugan, of
1701 N. Eye St., Fort Smith, Ark. Mrs. Dugan was
Jacquelyn Corrigan and attended Lindenwood in
1946-47.

Thomas is the name of the son born on July 19 to
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene F, Schalberg, of 825 Linden-
wood St., St. Charles. Thomas has a sister, Ann, 414,
and a brother, Jim, 1%4. Their mother was Pearl L.
Lammers, Class of '41,

A son, who has been named Donald Scott, was born
on March 19 to Mr. and Mrs, Donald Scott Ingram,
of 473 Saddlewood St., Abilene, Kan. Mrs. Ingram
was Joerene Williams and attended Lindenwood in

1945-47.

A daughter, who has been named Maurine Ray, was
born on June 24 to Capt. and Mrs. Otis Ray Hill, of
616 S. Truman St., Albuquerque, N, M. Mrs. Hill
was Suzanne Runyan and attended Lindenwood in

1941-42,

Pau! John is the name chosen for the son born on
April 27 to Mr. and Mrs. J. Walter Grundhauser, of
130 Gamble St., St. Charles. Mr. Grundhauser is
assistant professor of biological science at Lindenwood
and Mrs. Grundhauser, who was Margherita Lois
Baker, is a member of the Class of '51.

Headed for Lindenwood is Martha Jane, born June
30 to Mr, and Mrs. Wilber Liehr, of 315 E. Fourth
St., Minink, Ill. Martha Jane is triply eligible for the
Encore Club. Her mother was Mary Elizabeth Null,
Class of '36; her grandmother is Mrs. George M.,
Null, of St. Charles, (Florence E. Bloebaum, Class of
'05) and her aunt is Mrs. Melvin Lane, of St. Charles
(Lois Margaret Null, Class of '38).

IN MEMORIAM

We record with deep regret the death of Mis. A. D.
Raffington, of Hutchinson, Kan., on June 27. Mrs.
Raffington was Nettie Steed and she was a member of
the Class of 1885. A sister, Mrs. Anna Steed Clark,
Class of 1887, died in December, 1950, and another
sister, Mrs. Edith Steed Smith, Class of 1889, died in
January, 1951. Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty
extend their sincere condolences to the members of
Mrs. Raffington’s family.
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With deep regret we record the death of Mrs. Field-
ing McDearmon, of Baltimore, Md., on July 12. Mrs.
McDearmon was Irene Udstad, Class of 1905. She is
survived by a sister, Miss Liv Udstad, who is secretary
to the Director of Placement and Guidance at Linden-
wood. The alumnae and faculty extend their sincere
condolences.

We record with deep regret the death of Mrs. Carl
E. Sailer, of Ackley, Iowa on June 24. Mrs. Sailer was
Ruth Marie Burkle, Class of '36. Lindenwood’s
alumnae and faculty extend their sincere condolences to
all the members of her family.

With deep regret we record the death of Mrs. Edna
Louise Tickner, of Sterling, Colo., on July 13. Mous.
Tickner was the mother of Mrs. Sterling Van Gundy
(Marilynn Tickner, 1940-42). Mrs. Tickner and her
daughter visited the campus in June. Lindenwood’s
alumnae and faculty extend their sincere condolences.

Lindenwood’s alumnae and faculty extend their
deepest sympathy to Miss Mary Elizabeth Ambler, of
Carlinville, Ill., Class of '30, whose father, Edwin P.
Ambler, of Kirkwood, Mo., died recently, Mr. Ambler
was one of the contractors who helped build Cobbs Hall.




